
 

 

 

 

 

Directors Meeting In Lieu  

Monday, November 20th, 2023 
 

The Directors Meeting Agendas and Minutes may be accessed online at: 
https://www.lincoln.ne.gov/City/City-Council/Directors-Minutes-Agendas 

 

 
 
 

I. The following content is in lieu of the Directors Meeting. 
 

II. Next Directors Meeting – December 4th, 2023, 2:00 p.m. 
 
 

Correspondence - Online for Review 
 

I. Directors Correspondence 
i. BP231115 - 1 AA Weekly Approvals – Jennifer McDonald 

 
II. Constituent Correspondence       

i. traitors in our midst appended – Robert Borer 
ii. Please support $1,000,000 for LES to Support Sustainable Engergy Projects – 

Bethany Brunsman 
iii. LES Sustainable Energy budget – Lorrie Benson 
iv. LES Sustainability Funding request – Karen Griffin 
v. Landfill account – Russel Pinyan 
vi. Sustainable funding – Annette Watts 
vii. the danger that arises from exclusions – Robert Borer 

https://www.lincoln.ne.gov/City/City-Council/Directors-Minutes-Agendas


City/County Planning Department 
555 S. 10th Street, Ste. 213 • Lincoln NE 68508  

(402) 441-7491 

 
 
 

Memorandum   

       
   
Date: November 14, 2023 

To: City Clerk 

From: Clara McCully, Planning Dept.       

Re: Administrative Approvals 

cc: Shelli Reid, Planning Dept.  
 

 
This is a list of City administrative approvals by the Planning Director from November 7, 2023, 
through November 13, 2023:  
 
 
Administrative Amendment 23063 to Special Permit 227B, was approved by the Planning 
Director on October 23, 2023, for a minor addition to increase the total floor area to 76,825 
square feet, generally located at North 70th Street and Fletcher Avenue. 
 
 



From: Robert Borer
To: you.took.an.oath@ne.gov; you.broke.your.oath@ne.gov
Subject: traitors in our midst appended
Date: Friday, November 10, 2023 1:01:30 PM

An elective franchise that doesn't include the counting of votes BY the People is
not an elective franchise, it's a sham.

Bena and his collaborators have stolen the elective franchise from We the People.

This is a serious crime that cannot stand.

On Fri, Nov 10, 2023 at 9:46 AM Robert Borer <robertjborer@gmail.com> wrote:
Your Attention Please—

The Nebraska State Constitution Preamble states:
We, the people, grateful to Almighty God for our freedom, do ordain and
establish the following declaration of rights and frame of government,
as the Constitution of the State of Nebraska.

Article I-1 states:
All persons are by nature free and independent, and have certain inherent and
inalienable rights; among these are life, liberty, the pursuit of happiness, and the right to
keep and bear arms ... and such rights shall not be denied or infringed by the state or
any subdivision thereof. To secure these rights, and the protection of property,
governments are instituted among people, deriving their just powers from the consent
of the governed.

Article I-22 states:
...there shall be no hindrance or impediment to the right of a qualified voter to
exercise the elective franchise.

...not to exercise part of the elective franchise, or to exercise half of the elective
franchise, but to exercise ALL of "the elective franchise."

What do we call People who took an oath to the above Constitution and yet
allow our right "to exercise the elective franchise" to be infringed and hindered
and impeded??

It's an easy call. We call them elective-franchise-denying treasonous
TRAITORS. (The redundancy is intentional.)

Robert J. Borer
P.S. Wayne Bena never took an oath, but he's still a traitor.

mailto:robertjborer@gmail.com
mailto:you.took.an.oath@ne.gov
mailto:you.broke.your.oath@ne.gov
mailto:robertjborer@gmail.com


From: Bethany
To: James M. Bowers; Tom Duden; Justin P. Carlson; Brodey B. Weber; Tom J. Beckius; Sandra J. Washington;

Bennie R. Shobe; Council Packet; Mayor
Subject: Please support $1,000,000 for LES to Support Sustainable Engergy Projects
Date: Monday, November 13, 2023 6:43:39 PM

Hello Mayor Gaylor Baird and Members of the Lincoln City Council.
I'm writing to ask for your support for the $1,000,000 LES is requesting for additional
sustainable energy projects. These sustainable energy projects will help LES to meet their goal
and contribute to the success of the Lincoln Climate Action Plan.

Thanks,
Bethany Brunsman
7911 Red Oak Rd, Lincoln, NE 68516
402-202-2504

mailto:bbrunsm@gmail.com
mailto:JBowers@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:TDuden@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:JPCarlson@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:BWeber@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:TBeckius@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:SWashington@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:BShobe@lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:CouncilPacket@Lincoln.ne.gov
mailto:mayor@lincoln.ne.gov


From: Lorrie Benson
To: Council Packet
Subject: LES Sustainable Energy budget
Date: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 9:38:49 AM

City Councilors and Mayor Gaylor Baird,
I support the addition of $1M to the LES Sustainable Energy Program budget.  This well-run
program is important for helping Lincoln meet its climate goals by providing resources to help
mitigate and adapt to climate change.

As a Christian, I believe we are called to care for God's people and planet, and addressing
climate change is critical to that calling.  It is also an important economic and competitive
issue for Lincoln.

Thank you for considering my opinion!

Lorrie Benson

mailto:lorriebenson2@gmail.com
mailto:CouncilPacket@Lincoln.ne.gov


From: Karen Griffin
To: Council Packet
Subject: LES Sustainability Funding request
Date: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 10:33:52 AM

Hello City Counci and Mayor Leirion Gaylor Baird,  I encourage you to vote yes on whether
LES can add $1M to its budget for its Sustainable Energy program.  This is a well-run
program and as an LES board member, I agree with the proposal to increase the funding for
this program. 
Thank you for consideration. 
Karen

mailto:karenmgriffin50@gmail.com
mailto:CouncilPacket@Lincoln.ne.gov


From: Russel Pinyan
To: Council Packet
Subject: Landfill account
Date: Tuesday, November 14, 2023 12:02:20 PM

Hello,
I am looking for some help with a Lincoln Landfill issue.  I am the owner of Rocket Rolloffs here in Lincoln.  We
use the landfill Monday through Friday and some weekends.  My question is “how can my company be allowed to
have an account with the landfill?”  We have been using the landfill for almost two years and our usage has been
consistently growing. Most haulers are allowed to charge their dump fees and are billed monthly.  My company is
required to leave a signed check at the window until our daily hauls are done, then we close out the check.  We write
5 or 6 checks per week. The other option for our company is to “prepay” our account.  This is not desirable as the
amount of the charges that we incur are unpredictable.  We would need to refill the account weekly and it is not an
efficient way to do business.

The reason that I am asking for your help is that I have been unable to resolve this myself.  I have asked on multiple
occasions to be allowed to charge and have gone through the application process.  I am not able to get an answer.  In
all honesty, the area of landfill administration seems to be “unmanned”. When I call there is no-one to talk to.  When
I go to the city county building, there is no-one either.  I have called LTU, but nobody returns a call.  I have emailed
the business office; no response. 

How can my company be allowed the same privileges as the other businesses?

I need help.

Respectfully,

Russ Pinyan
Rocket Rolloffs
402-560-6168

mailto:rusnjenp@hotmail.com
mailto:CouncilPacket@Lincoln.ne.gov


From: Annette Watts
To: Council Packet
Subject: Sustainable funding
Date: Wednesday, November 15, 2023 6:59:43 AM

Dear City Council,
Please approve additional funding for sustainability projects in Lincoln.  Our actions make a difference.
Annette Watts
Lincoln Resident

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:wattsalf@hotmail.com
mailto:CouncilPacket@Lincoln.ne.gov


From: Robert Borer
To: the.danger.of.exclusions@ne.gov
Subject: the danger that arises from exclusions
Date: Wednesday, November 15, 2023 8:15:23 AM

Public Servants (especially county boards and election officials)—

Our NE State Constitution Preamble says:
We, the people, grateful to Almighty God for our freedom, do ordain and establish
the following declaration of rights and frame of government, as the Constitution of
the State of Nebraska.

Article I Section 1 says:
All persons are by nature free and independent, and have certain inherent and
inalienable rights; among these are life, liberty, the pursuit of happiness, and the
right to keep and bear arms ... and such rights shall not be denied or infringed by the
state or any subdivision thereof. To secure these rights, and the protection of
property, governments are instituted among people, deriving their just powers from
the consent of the governed.

Article I Section 22 says:
...there shall be no hindrance or impediment to the right of a qualified voter to
exercise the elective franchise.

Thomas Paine, one of our revolutionaries, wrote the following in a Dissertation on
First Principles of Representative Government:

”The true and only true basis of representative government is equality of
rights.” …
"The right of voting for representatives is the primary right by which other rights
are protected. To take away this right is to reduce a man to slavery." …
He goes on to say:
"…the strength and permanent security of government is in proportion to the
number of people interested in supporting it. The true policy therefore is to interest
the whole by an equality of rights, for the danger arises from exclusions. It is
possible to exclude men from the right of voting, but it is impossible to exclude
them from the right of rebelling against that exclusion; and when all other rights
are taken away the right of rebellion is made perfect."

If you're not catching his drift, the right of rebellion is the right of revolution.

As it stands right now, we are looking at a rebellion.

Why? Because public officials across our state and nation have excluded the People
of our Counties from the right of voting, in as much as they have excluded us from
the right of equally exercising the elective franchise.

In other words, they have allowed a very small group of People to decide that they
can take our votes and count them in secret. In secret!

That is not an equality of rights in the exercise of our elective franchise.

...and it produces no evidence whatsoever that our representatives are actually

mailto:robertjborer@gmail.com
mailto:the.danger.of.exclusions@ne.gov
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/ibp-Cv2vYjhyy3zoiQ0pJd?domain=press-pubs.uchicago.edu
https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/ibp-Cv2vYjhyy3zoiQ0pJd?domain=press-pubs.uchicago.edu


being elected by We the People, and not S-elected by those few counting our votes in
secret.

If we are not equal when it comes to exercising our elective franchise, we are not
equal anywhere.

A small group of people are playing with fire.

You/they could stop this evil, tyrannical, hijacking of our elections. You/they should
stop this evil, tyrannical hijacking of our elections, given your/their oaths.

But you have allowed yourselves to be brainwashed into thinking you work for
government (and the likes of people such as our SoS) when in reality you work for
We the People.

Don't kid yourself by thinking we are few in number.

There are many more that be with us than be with you.

A storm is brewing in America, the likes of which we have not seen in our lifetimes.

It is sure to come our way, if "public servants" don't repent and start becoming
Defenders rather than PREtenders.

The Rights in the Second Amendment was explicitly affirmed for the express purpose
of deterring exclusions and removing them when they occur. 

The Power resides with the People.

May God save America, if He wisely can. Assuming He can do so, it will not doubt
include cleansing our land of idolaters, i.e., self-worshippers who have corrupted
themselves into thinking they have more rights than the common man.

Robert J. Borer

P.S. Video here.

https://protect-us.mimecast.com/s/B0P4CwpwEkcRRW3XFqw3by?domain=youtube.com
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